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From: DYPXCPWEB@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
Sent: 9/12/2022 3:53:36 PM

To: DA Submission Mailbox

Subject: Online Submission

09/12/2022

MS Samantha Myers
1/7 Waine ST
Freshwater NSW 2096

RE: DA2022/1985 - 27 Waine Street FRESHWATER NSW 2096
| am a resident of Waine St (unit 1/7) and | wish to lodge a formal objection to this proposal.

| have now lived on Waine St for over 4 years and in this time have come to believe that the
street truly is at its residential capacity. | do not believe it makes sense for the street and its
community to turn a lovely single family home into a building that could potentially add 18 more
cars into a dead end street, especially one with the parking and flooding issues that we are
already prone to.

Specifically my concerns are as follows:

- The height of the building at its current proposal is 15% higher than buildings on the rest of
the street and that it is a 4 storey block when the rest of the street is 3 story max. We need it to
at least be in line with the current street.

- The construction time of a building of this size and complexity - needing to dig out the
foundations etc - that's potentially 2 or more years of ongoing construction in an already very
busy street with big trucks blocking roads and nowhere for the trades people to park - adding
pressure to a street where parking is already extremely limited.

- The entry/exit being proposed to emerge on a corner is very dangerous and honestly I'm
surprised the council has approved this given the bend is so tight and currently yellow lined.

- The increase in occupancy - street parking - as mentioned parking on the street is already
extremely problematic - despite the 2 car spaces per block proposed, this will not account for
visitors, families with teens who also drive etc. There will undeniably be an increase to cars
needing street parking and the street just cannot sustain this.

- The increase in occupancy - Girard St traffic - During peak hour the flow of traffic on to
Gerard St to leave Waine St gets severely backed up, with traffic often pushing halfway up
Rowe St as cars wait to turn onto Pittwater Rd. This proposal going ahead will mean an extra
12-18 cars potentially being added to this already very problematic traffic issue

Thank you for your time in reviewing my objections to this proposal.



